
 
 
City Council Memorandum 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  DATE:  JUNE 5, 2018     
  
FROM:  CITY CLERK’S OFFICE WARDS:  ALL 
 
SUBJECT: POLICY FOR ACCEPTANCE AND WITHDRAWAL OF BOARD/COMMISSION 

RESIGNATIONS 
 
ISSUE:  

Set a policy for resignations from City boards and commissions and withdrawal of resignations for 
continued service; and incorporate prior policy direction on partial terms and length of 
appointments into the City Council Rules of Procedure and Order of Business (Meeting Rules). 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  

That the City Council concur with the Governmental Affairs Committee to adopt the attached 
resolution amending the City Council Rules of Procedure and Order of Business to provide that: 

1. Resignations from City boards and commissions shall be effective immediately upon 
receipt by the City Clerk and forwarded to the City Council for filing; 

2. Future effective dates noted in writing and submitted at the same time as the 
board/commission resignation shall be honored to the extent eligibility continues; 

3. Withdrawal of a board/commission resignation for desired continued service shall be 
submitted in writing including the reason therefore, and may be considered by the Mayor 
and City Council, with the member remaining as resigned until such approval is granted; 

4. A partial term of more than one year shall be considered a full term; and 

5. Residents appointed mid-year to boards and commissions shall serve full terms of up to 
and not-to-exceed four years, expiring on March 1st of the corresponding year. 

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY/BACKGROUND: 

Resignations/Withdrawals 

On June 27, 2017, Councilmember Soubirous requested consideration of a policy defining the 
effective date of board/commission resignations and a board/commission member’s ability to 
rescind a resignation if they wish to continue service. 

The City Council Meeting Rules (Resolution No. 23035) set forth the appointment process for the 
City’s fifteen boards and commissions and is silent with respect to resignations.  In the past year, 
a member of the Board of Ethics submitted a resignation followed by a withdrawal of the 
resignation as the member wished to continue service.  Traditionally, the City Clerk has accepted 
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